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18 June 2007

Dear Editor,

Now that the previously unimaginable, joint government of Sinn Fein and the DUP is in operation, the time has surely come for a truce to be declared with the gay community, and its role and presence in Northern Ireland recognised.

The DUP is in power with ex-paramilitaries and still Ian Paisley jnr. rails against homosexuals and equal rights. Sinn Fein is in office in Stormont and the movement persists in the view that one of its major progenitors, Roger Casement, who initiated and armed Oglaigh na hÉireann in 1914 and 1916, could not be gay.  

Dr Paisley and his party would have to accept that gays should, at least, have been decriminalised and now be treated on an equal footing with others in society. This would end the war they have waged unceasingly since the Save Ulster from Sodomy campaign of thirty years ago. Exploratory talks could then be held with gay representatives. 

Similarly Sinn Fein and its President Gerry Adams must reverse their previously expressed view that Casement’s diaries were forged, and accept that it is possible for a Republican martyr (or politician) to be gay, and to have written a record of his homosexual encounters. The view, held almost as a last article of faith, that the British forged the gay entries can then join the IRA in making history.

The end of the DUP’s always failing campaigns would put the final touches to our new dispensation. I don’t ask, nor would I expect, Free Presbyterians to change their religious views on the matter of homosexuality, or for Republicans to abandon the separatist faith that Casement both annunciated and espoused. However gays have fought a good fight, and we have ended our course with emancipation and respect. All we ask is recognition of that from our new government.

Yours sincerely

Jeffrey Dudgeon

(Successful European Court of Human Rights plaintiff and Casement biographer)
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